## ALTAR GUILD --- MINUTES, SEPTEMBER 28, 1983

Eight members were present when the Altar Guild of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church met in the church library on Wednesday, September 28, 1983. The chairman, Tamela Davis, led the members in the Lord's Prayer. Minutes of the last meeting were read by Grace Cooke, secretary, and approved.

Jean Weynand, president of the United Methodist Women, was introduced and a discussion of the Chrismon tree followed. It was unanimously decided that the smaller evergreen tree be used as last year and that the placement and decoration of the tree be an Altar Guild function.

The Veasey family has offered to give a wedding Unity candle to the church. Three new acolytes have been trained and will receive pins during the worship service on Sunday, November 6. The new acolytes are Elizabeth Browning, James Caldwell and Russell Terhune.

There was a discussion about the placement of the flags in the sanctuary and it was decided that they are correctly placed.

It was noted that Worldwide Communion will be Sunday, October 2. There is \$17.80 in the Sunshine Fund.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 2 at 10 a.m. in the church library. The meeting was adjourned.